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PAROISSE DE ST. PIERRE 

 

The Fifth Day of November Two Thousand and Nineteen 

 

An Assembly of Principals and Electors of the Parish of St. Peter will be held in the Parish Hall on 

Tuesday 05 November 2019 , at 7.00pm to:- 

 

1. Receive, and if deemed advisable, approve the Act of the Parish Assembly held on Tuesday 13 

August 2019 as unfortunately not yet approved. 

 

2. Receive, and if deemed advisable, approve the Act of the Parish Assembly held on Tuesday 03 

September 2019 

 

3. In accordance with Article 32 of the Parish Rate (Jersey) Law 2005, to elect two members of the 

Assessment Committee, for a period of three years as the term of office of two officers are due to 

expire in November 2019. 

 

4. Elect three Principals resident in the Parish to serve as members of the Comité des Chemins for 

a period of three years, the term of office of the present holders, due to expire in November 2019. 

 

5. Elect two Inspecteurs des Chemins for each Vingtaine for a period of three years, the term of 

office of the present holders, due to expire in November 2019. 

 

6. Elect four Principals to serve as members of the Cimetiere a L’usage de tous les Cultes for a 

period of three years, the term of office of the  present holders, due to expire in November 2019. 

 

7. Elect Officers du Connetable for various Vingtaines within the Parish, for a period of three 

years. 

 

1 The minutes of the previous assembly held on Tuesday 13 August which had been unapproved 

at the last assembly, were approved and proposed by Sally Camara, seconded by David 

Robinson. 

 

2 On the proposition of Joao Camara, seconded by Julia Quenault, the minutes of the previous 

assembly held on Tuesday 03 September 2019, which had been previously handed out, were 

approved. 
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3  Rates Assessors 

 

Roger Noel proposed Jean Shales for her third term of office and thanked her for all her hard 

work over the years, he also proposed Zoe Rive who is also continuing. Zoe took over the term 

of office of the late Terry Avery as a rates assessor and is willing to continue for a new three year 

term. Jean Shales was seconded by Zoe Rive, and Zoe Rive was seconded by Jean Shales. 

 

As there were no further nominations the Constable thanked them both for continuing in their 

positions and advised them to attend the Royal Court on Friday 15 November at 10.00am to be 

sworn in. 

 

4 Comitẻ des Chemins 

 

John Refault proposed Keith Capern as a roads committee member for his third term of office, 

Keith is a jack of all trades, does tremendous work for the parish and John has pleasure in 

proposing him. This was seconded by Graham Le Cuirot. 

 

 A second nomination for a member was proposed by Kerry Sharman for Paul Townsend to 

continue for a second term of office, he feels Paul brings a measured and considerate role to this 

position; Paul was seconded by John Cabot. 

 

Keith Capern nominated Martin Zimmer for the third position as a roads committee member. 

Martin has given many years as a member of the Honorary Police and has done sterling work 

over the last 25 years for the parish and would now like to offer his services for the roads, he was 

seconded by Joao Camara. 

 

As there were no further nominations, the Constable thanked everyone for the continuous service 

and also for those who are willing to join the committee. 

All were advised to attend their swearing in for Friday 15 November 2019 at 10.00am at the 

Royal Court.  
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5 Inspecteurs des Chemins 

 

The Constable addressed the assembly to ask if there were any nominations for these positions: 

 

Augerez       Proposer  Seconder 

 

Peter Alexander Fleury (Absent from Assembly due to recent operation) 

       Susan Morin  Stephen Morin 

Kevin David Egre     Timothy Renault Paul Townsend 

 

Coin Varin 

 

Francis Arthur Poignand (Absent from assembly as away in the UK) 

       Keith Capern  Susan Morin 

Jose Caires (Absent from the assembly as it is his Birthday)     

       William Dempsey Roger Noel 

 

Jose Caires is a new member to the group however has given service to the parish previously as a 

member of the Honorary Police as a Vingtenier. 

 

Jon Welsh has stood down from this position. 

 

Douet 

 

Graeme Gerald Pallot    Thomas Du Feu Alan Dix 

James Donald Machon    Thomas Du Feu Alan Dix 

 

Grande 

 

Stephen Paul Morin     Roger Le Gros Keith Capern 

Nigel Adrian Rive (Absent from assembly due to work commitments) 

       Susan Morin  Kate Quenault 

 

Peter Simon has stood down after a long service record but has decided to retire. 

Nigel Rive has lived in the parish for many years and is keen to get involved and offer his 

services. 
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St Nicolas 

 

Timothy Paul Renault    Jon Welsh  John Payn 

John Phillipe Payn     Timothy Renault Jon Welsh 

 

Tim Renault was happy to propose John Payn as a new member to the roads inspectors as nice to 

have some young blood and looked forward to working with him. 

 

James Dickinson has stood down as a member. 

 

As there were no further nominations, the Constable thanked everyone for their continuous 

service and also thanked those that have stood down for all their hard work over the last few 

years. 

All were advised to be available to be sworn in on Friday 15 November 2019 at 10.00am. 

 

6 Cimetiere a L ’Usage de Tous les Cultes 

 

This is a committee that the parish have to oversee and maintain the cemetery at the Philadelphie 

Church which is for any religion. 

A previous member Harry Houguez, who has sadly passed away was a stalwart of the parish who 

gave decades of honorary service and will be sadly missed. 

 

The Constable asked the assembly for any nominations: 

 

Jurat John Le Breton  proposed by Glenys Bisson, seconded by Peter Bisson 

Oliver Michael   proposed by Peter Bisson, seconded by Glenys Bisson 

Peter Bisson    proposed by Oliver Michael, seconded by Glenys Bisson 

James Dickinson   proposed by William Dempsey, seconded by Roger Noel. 

 

James would be a new member to the committee having previously stood down as a roads 

inspector but was still willing to commit to the parish. 

 

The Constable asked if there were any further nominations: 

 

 

 



 

643 

 

Alan Dix wished to nominate Thomas Du Feu for a position, as there were now 5 candidates for 

the four positions, an election would need to be held. 

Just before this began Jurat Le Breton addressed the assembly to state that he would be willing 

to stand down from this position to allow a new member Thomas Du Feu to take his place and 

therefore seconded Mr Dix’s proposition. He also wished to thank the Constable for the recent 

works carried out at the cemetery in regards to the new railings, there are many St Pierre’s laid to 

rest there and hopes that the maintenance will be kept in good progress. 

 

As there were no further nominations the Constable congratulated the four members and thanked 

Mr Le Breton for his previous service. 

As a parish committee the above named do not required to be sworn in. 

 

The Constable has recently been contacted by planning as they have embryotic plans for a 

footpath within the wall of the cemetery to assist with road safety within the area so there will 

possibly be a meeting to arrange for the new committee soon.   

 

7 Honorary Police 

 

Michael Holley proposed Francois Guy Le Maistre for his second term of office as a 

Constables Officer for Vingtaine De St Nicolas; he was seconded by Sally Camara. 

 

Roger Noel was proposed by Alan Parker for the position of Constable Officer as his first term 

of office for Vingtaine du Douet. Roger is already a member of the municipality as the Rates 

Assessor chairman but also wanted to assist within a new role for the Parish, he was seconded by 

Michael Holley. 

 

As there were no further nominations, the Constable thanked them for offering their services to 

the parish and advised them to attend the Royal Court on Friday 15 November 2019 to be sworn 

in. 

The Constable concluded the assembly by thanking everyone again for giving their service to the 

parish and to their proposers and seconders, these voluntary positions are an essential part of 

Jersey and it is pleasing to see people have come forward. 

 

This concluded the business of the Assembly.  

 

 

05 November 2019      R Vibert, Connetable.   


